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Craig Hughes FWD President 

 

 

President’s House of Delegates Report Fall 2019 

 
Welcome to the 2019 Fall Convention and House of Delegates Meeting.  As we 
gather in Modesto I can promise “Mo” of everything! 
The House of Delegates Meeting is scheduled for 1:30 on Friday at the Modesto 
DoubleTree by Hilton.  This is the opportunity for Chapter input and guidance.  
Each Chapter gets one vote if they have a delegate present at the meeting.  There is 
a credential at the end of this brochure to designate your delegate.  You will:  

• Vote on the proposed 2020 budget. 
• Elect the 2020 Board of Directors.   
• Vote on a SOP Change concerning the way we select the District High 

School Quartet Champions. – The proposed change is included in this 
document as an addendum. Here is a short explanation:  

The High School Quartet Contest has been hosted at the Spring 
Convention requiring significant travel and commitment from some of 
the competitors.  Spring is a busy time for students and the number of 
quartets has dropped dramatically.  Moving the event to the local 
Division Contests will make it easier for student participation and 
encourage our Chapters’ support for local youth quartets.   

Note: Next year will be the 30th Anniversary of the Contest and it will 
be open to all High School and Middle School singers.  Men, Women 
and Mixed quartets are welcome.  This removes a perceived barrier to 
school participation.  

I was honored to Emcee this year’s Division Quartet Contests and the quality has 
never been higher.  In addition to an extraordinary Quartet Contest, we will enjoy a 
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“too close to call” Chorus Contest that includes the 2017 International Champion - 
Masters of Harmony and celebrate our 2019 International Champion - 
Westminster Chorus - on the Show of Champions. 
News Flash:  In case you haven’t heard, our 2020 Fall Convention at Sea will be 
on the Carnival Ship Imagination departing from Long Beach (October 8-11). 
This will be an event to remember for the whole family.  Every Chorus that 

competes in the Spring will qualify to compete on the Cruise so don’t wait - book 
early so you don’t miss the boat.  Visit the table in the lobby for details. 
On a personal note, this is my 6th and last time chairing a Convention and House of 
Delegates Meeting.  My time as President has been amazing and I thank all FWD 
Barbershoppers and their families for the support and encouragement as we sailed 
on a voyage of transition.  The Far Western District is stronger and more vital 
today and our future is bright.  Please share your joy and passion for our “hobby”.  
It’s too good to keep for ourselves. 
Thank you for everything you do for your Chapter and the District. 
In Harmony, 

 

Craig Hughes 
president@farwesterndistrict.org 
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Bill Rosica, FWD Executive Vice President 

 

What a busy Summer this has been. First and foremost, Donna Hisey and I have 
been keeping track of our registrants for the 2020 Fall Contest at Sea. As of this 
writing, we have 256 of the 500 blocked cabins spoken for, leaving 244. If 25 
Choruses qualify and decide to go to contest that’s about 750 men (30 men per 
chorus average). If another 25 quartets qualify, that’s another 100 men for a total 
of 850 men. (I know, we have people in both contests) Doubling up we would need 
425 cabins. You can see, we’re going to run out of room if we don’t get these 
rooms tied down. Remember, the public is booking rooms as well. Once we fill 
our quota of 500 rooms, Donna will ask for more, if there are any. Junior Suites 
and Grand Suites went fairly quickly. Brett Littlefield made a decision regarding 
the Fall Contest. Any chorus or quartet going to Divisional (and not getting DQ’ed) 
will be qualified. This will allow your Chorus or quartet to know that you qualified 
much earlier than in the past. So, if you are the least bit interested in experiencing 
a great time of singing and friendship aboard a Carnival Cruise Ship in 2020, Give 
Donna Hisey a call (1-714-801-7674) and reserve that cabin for you and your 
friends, significant other or quartet. A small deposit will hold your Cabin until well 
into next year. You can pay a little each month or the balance will be automatically 
taken from your credit card next year. Remember, we can’t do this Cruising 
Contest without you. 
 
I also attended the International Convention and Contest in Salt Lake City. My 
days were full, with the District President’s Council Meeting, your Society Board 
Meetings, meetings with Perry White of Harmony Foundation, and the Society’s 
Erin Harris. I also volunteered to work the Quartet Quarter Finals at the Sanctuary, 
scanning people into the venue. A lot of these activities were important to get a 
handle on as we will be hosting the International Convention next year in Los 
Angeles. Speaking of which, we will probably need many volunteers next year, 
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and our International Convention Chairman, Marlin Fors will be beginning to form 
committees soon. 
 
And by now you know, because you’re here, this year’s Fall Convention and 
Contest is being held in Modesto. Our original Sacramento venue was undergoing 
a renovation and the hotels were set for another larger convention driving the cost 
of rooms to triple and even quadruple in price. For any chapter wishing to have 
their voice heard, please make sure you are attending the House of Delegates 
(HOD) meeting on Friday. We have been getting better with representation but 
have a way to go to have everyone’s voice heard. “Everyone in Harmony” is a 
topic that comes to mind and the HOD will be the place to bring up your concerns. 
it, as I did and end up a leader of the District. 
Hope to see you all sometime during the weekend.  
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT
 FALL CONVENTION and CONTESTS

OCTOBER 10-13, 2019 • MODESTO, CALIFORNIA
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

Events and Times Subject to Change DF19_schedule_v4.xlsx •  9/17/19

EVENT START FINISH LOCATION ROOM

Thursday, October 10, 2019
FWD Board of Directors 3:30 PM 7:00 PM Doubletree Hotel Sonoma
Harmony Platoon 7:00 PM 11:00 PM Doubletree Hotel Sacramento

Friday, October 11, 2019
Convention Registration 8:00 AM 9:00 PM Doubletree Hotel Lobby
Harmony Platoon 9:00 AM 1:00 PM Doubletree Hotel Sacramento
FWD Past Presidents Meeting 9:00 AM 11:00 AM Doubletree Hotel San Jose
Harmony for Lunch 11:00 AM 2:00 PM TBD
FWD Hall of Fame Lunch 11:30 AM 1:30 PM Doubletree Hotel San Jose
FWD House of Delegates Meeting 1:30 PM 3:30 PM Doubletree Hotel Pistache/Ginkgo
Judges Meeting 3:30 PM 4:30 PM Doubletree Hotel TBD
Doors Open 4:30 PM Doubletree Hotel Harvest Hall
Quartet Semifinals 5:00 PM 9:30 PM Doubletree Hotel Harvest Hall
AFWDC Late Show 10:00 PM 12:00 AM Doubletree Hotel Napa
Evaluations (quartets not advancing) 10:15 PM 12:00 AM Doubletree Hotel Judges Rooms

Saturday, October 12, 2019
Convention Registration 8:00 AM 7:00 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Lobby
Doors Open 10:00 AM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Everyone In Harmony Chorus 10:00 AM 10:30 AM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Green Room
Chorus Contest 10:30 AM 1:30 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Scorpionaires 1:30 PM 1:40 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Chorus Evaluations 1:45 PM 3:30 PM TBD
Judges Dinner 4:00 PM 6:00 PM
Doors Open 6:00 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Quartet Finals 6:30 PM 8:30 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Show of Champions 9:00 PM 10:00 PM Mary Stuart Rogers Theater Auditorium
Evaluations (finalist quartets) 9:00 PM 11:00 PM DoubleTree Hotel Judges Rooms
Afterglow 10:15 PM 1:00 AM TBD
Hospitality Rooms 11:00 PM

Sunday, October 13, 2019
AFWDC Breakfast 9:00 AM 11:00 AM Doubletree Hotel Sonoma
Check out, safe trip home! 12:00 PM

TBD



FAR WESTERN DISTRICT 
Board of Directors Agenda 

Fall 2019 
 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel  
1150 Ninth St, Modesto, CA 95354  

October 10, 2019 – 3:30 PM (Thursday) 
 

1.   Call to Order        Craig Hughes 
2.   The Old Songs        Brett Littlefield 
3.   Invocation        Chuck Roots 
4.   Roll Call         Jim Maass 
5.   Opening Remarks       Craig Hughes 
6.   Approval of Agenda       Craig Hughes 
7.   Approval of Minutes June 15, 2019 (Summer)    Craig Hughes 
8.   Introduction of Guests       Craig Hughes 
9.   Vice President Reports 

• Division 1 Southwest        Brent Anderson 
• Division 2 Southeast         Nick Papageorge 
• Division 3 Northwest        Dick Whitten 
• Division 4 Northeast         Chuck Roots 
• Division 5 Arizona            Adam Kaufman 
• Contest & Judging             Brett Littlefield 
• Music & Performance        Scott Suwabe 
 

10.  District Management Team          Bill Rosica 
• Membership        Jeremy Loper 
• Events        Bryan Forbes 

o Convention Manual 
o Convention at Sea.       Bill Rosica/ 

Donna Hisey 

• Marketing & Public Relations     David Melville 
o Fall 2020 Cruise Marketing 

• Youth in Harmony       Steve Salmon 
o High School Quartet Contest 2020 

o SOP Change 8.3.2.1.2 
•   Financial Development     Roe Darnell 

o Endowment Funds 
o Donor’s Choice Allocations 
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11.  Finance Update        Rich Owen 
12.  Society Staff Update      Chad Bennett,              

Community Engagement & Show Production Manager 
13.  Harmony Foundation Update      Jim Clark,  

 Western Regional Director 
14.  Old Business 

• Status on Fremont/Hayward Chapter retention  Rich Owen 

• BHS Memorandum of Understanding (MOU)  Bill Rosica 
o Directors’ Guild     Scott Suwabe/   

Nick Papageorge 
15.  New Business 

• Awards Management & Spring 2020 Dedicatee  Chuck Hunter 
• Leadership Academy      Jeremy Loper  
• Harmony College West     Scott Suwabe/ 

Rob Menaker 

• Various issues       Craig Hughes 
 16.  For the good of the order      All 
 17.  Keep the Whole World Singing      Nick Papageorge 
 18.  Adjourn  
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT 
House of Delegates Order of Business 

Fall 2019 
 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel 
1150 Ninth St, Modesto, CA 95354 

October 11, 2019 – 1:30 PM (Friday) 
 

1. Call To Order       Craig Hughes 
2. Pledge of Allegiance      Gordon Bergthold 
3. “The Star-Spangled Banner”     Nick Papageorge 
4. “The Old Songs”      Brett Littlefield 
5. Invocation       Chuck Roots 
6. Welcome       Craig Hughes 
7. Introduction       Craig Hughes 

o Past Presidents 
o Other Dignitaries 
o District Officers 

8. Roll Call       Jim Maass 
9. Memorial to Departed Members    Jim Maass with Capital Ring 
10. District President’s Remarks     Craig Hughes 
11. Approval of the Agenda     Craig Hughes 
12. Approval of previous minutes     Craig Hughes 
13. Receipt of HOD Reports     Craig Hughes 
14. Additional Officer/Committee reports   Bill Rosica 

o Youth in Harmony     Steve Salmon 
o Financial Development    Roe Darnell 
o Events       Bryan Forbes 

15. Society Board Update      Bernard Priceman 
16. Society Staff Update      Chad Bennett 
17. Harmony Foundation Update     Jim Clark 
18. Old Business       Craig Hughes 
19. New Business       Craig Hughes 

o Change to SOP Approved by Board   Craig Hughes 
• High School Quartet Contest(s) 

o Approval of the 2020 Budget    Rich Owen 
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20. BOD Highlights      Craig Hughes 
21. Nominating Committee Report    Gordon Bergthold 
22. Election of Officers      Craig Hughes 
23. Installation of Officers     Bernard Priceman 
24. Awards       Chuck Hunter 
25. Future Convention Update     Bryan Forbes 
26. Next Meeting time/Location     Craig Hughes 
27. Keep the Whole World Singing    Chad Bennett 
28. Adjourn       Craig Hughes 
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT 
Board of Director’s Minutes 

June 15, 2019 
Holiday Inn 

2932 Nutwood Avenue 
Fullerton, CA 

1.  Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Craig Hughes at 9:03 AM. 

2.  The Old Songs was led by Nick Papageorge. 

3.  The Invocation was given by Chuck Roots. 

4.  Secretary Jim Maass called the roll.  The following board members were present.   

 Craig Hughes, President 
 Bill Rosica, EVP 
 Jim Maass, Secretary 
 Rich Owen, Treasurer 
 Brent Anderson, DVP Southwest 
 Nick Papageorge, DVP Southeast 
 Dick Whitten, DVP Northwest 
 Chuck Roots, DVP Northeast 
 Adam Kaufman, DVP Arizona 
 Brett Littlefield, VP Contest and Judging 
 Scott Suwabe, Music VP Music and Performance 
 Gordon “Mongo” Bergthold, IPP 

Also in attendance was Russ Young, outgoing Music and Performance VP handing over the  
M & P VP duties to newly appointed Scott Suwabe. 

Management Team members in attendance were Bryan Forbes, Events, David Melville, 
Marketing and Public Relations, Steve Salmon, Youth in Harmony, and Jeremy Loper, 
Membership. 

5.  Opening Remarks:  President Craig welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Scott 
Suwabe who he has appointed to fill the remaining term for Russ Young as VP Music and 
Performance.  Russ will be assisting getting Scott up to speed. 

6.  Approval of the Agenda:  There were a few very minor adjustments to the agenda.  It was 
approved by consensus.   

7.  Approval of the minutes BOD March 21, 2019.  Minutes were approved by consensus as 
presented. 
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8.  Vice Presidents’ Reports: (DVP full reports can be found on the FWD website.) 

 Division 1, Southwest.  Brent Anderson mentioned a young quartet which has appeared 
out of nowhere and urged everyone to check them out.  He also added that San Fernando Valley 
is excited about women with them and looking forward to the District convention this fall.  

 Division 2, Southeast.  Nick Papageorge highlighted some of the items in his written 
report to the board. 

 Division 3, Northwest.  Dick Whitten highlighted some of the items in his written report 
to the board.  

 Division 4, Northeast.  Chuck Roots mentioned that Voice of California heading to SLC 
will be picking up Nevada tumbleweeds for stage props in their contest set.  He also brought up 
the annual $10 administrative fee from BHS for a dual member.  There was some discussion. 

 Division 5, Arizona.  Adam Kaufman reported that lots of good things going on.  Eight 
chapters and 14 quartets were in the recent division contest which was well attended.  They had a 
leadership dinner for chapter leaders which was very successful.   He also mentioned that 
choruses need to be respectful in not scheduling shows on the same date.   

Jim Maass brought up that he was aware of shows that are being performed without proper show 
clearance.  There was discussion of the need to send a strong letter to the chapters not submitting 
appropriated show clearances with the district secretary.  To not do this puts the chapter, district 
and the Society in jeopardy with BMI/ASCAP.  Jim was directed to contact Janice Bane at BHS 
regarding this issue.   

President Craig mentioned the new women’s chorus forming in Arcata, CA as well as two 
potential ones in Arizona.    

 Contest and Judging.  Brett Littlefield provided a spread sheet of the fall contest and 
those who will be competing.  There was some discussion.  It will be required that women and 
mixed quartets will need to perform two sets (two songs each) in order to win the contest.  He’s 
still working on the logistics for the flow for the contest.  He brought up Harmonia, the new 
women’s chorus chartered under Barbary Coast (Fog City).  They chartered after the divisional 
contest this spring but have asked to sing/perform at Fall District contest for score and evaluation 
only.  There was consensus that this would be OK but all women on stage must have a contest 
competitor registration and be a member of BHS/FWD.   

Brett also mentioned that the Senior Quartet champs do not get plaques.  They should and it was 
agreed by consensus to provide plaques at Division and District contests. 

The Aloha Chapter is coming to district this fall.  There was also some discussion about the 
afterglow at district convention and the fact that quartets were in evals during that time. 
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The FWD 2020 Cruise convention was discussed.  After boarding the ship on Thursday 
afternoon, the quartet semi finals will be that evening, the chorus contest on Friday 
morning/afternoon with the quartet contest Friday evening. No contests on Saturday...Ensenada 
touring and everyone on their own.  Show of Champs penciled in for Saturday night.  There will 
be no evals on the ship.   

The biggest challenge now is that competitors won’t know if they qualify to go to district until 
they perform at their respective divisionals.  It will be too late to get ship reservations at that 
point.  After some discussion it was agreed by consensus that all quartets and choruses 
competing at their respective divisional (and not DSQ) will be invited to enter the FWD contest 
in the fall aboard the ship. This will keep the divisional contest solvent and allow competitors to 
plan NOW for performing on board the ship.    

 Music and Performance.  Scott Suwabe mentioned he is excited to come onto the board 
for the remaining term.  Russ Young talked briefly about the need to get chorus director’s guild, 
harmony college west and leadership conferences back on track.  David Melville brought up 
offering classes Friday afternoon at Fall Contest.  There was some discussion. 

Scott also brought up the Platoon program.  His observation was that not many good singers are 
coming to participate.  There was some discussion regarding the Platoon.  Jim Maass brought up 
the issue that the platoon in Stockton (March) went out into the community (senior living/rest 
homes) to perform.  While warming up he observed that they were not very good and asked if 
they should they be out in public performing.   

9.  District Management Team reports. 

 Membership.   Jeremy Loper reported that there has been an increase in FWD 
membership.   

 Chorus Director Development.   Scott Suwabe will be the Chorus Development Chair 
in 2020 (Rob Menaker is on the slate for VP M&P in 2020).  Nick brought up the chorus 
directors guild and training classes for directors. Russ echoed the past success of the guild and 
the need to being in high class directors to teach classes. Russ and Nick will support Scott in 
getting the Guild back up and running.  Craig mentioned that Royce will continue to support the 
program as an instructor.  

 Events.  Bryan Forbes is working on fees for hosting conventions and is looking at 
revenues tied to attendance in an effort to provide an incentive for a host chapter to get more 
attendance...get more money for hosting.  There was some discussion as to how to approach this.  
President Craig asked is there a need to incentivize?  Isn’t the fee good enough now?  For the 
present, the current fee structure will remain.   
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There was discussion at the Management Team meeting the night before and it was reported here    
regarding “Convention Rotation” which is being considered for the Fall convention.  Fresno, 
Bakersfield, Fresno, Bakersfield, Mesa (repeat).  This is because it has become very difficult to 
find performance venues and hotels which are reasonable in costs. These three cities provide an 
affordable place for district fall conventions.   

Convention at Sea (2020).  There was additional discussion regarding the cruise.  There are lots 
of good cabins left.  Also a question came up about “non barbershop talent” on board performing 
to give variety.  Who the booked talent will be should be known six months out from sailing.  

 Marketing and Public Relations.  David Melville brought up several house cleaning 
issues regarding plateaus needing updating on the website. Brett will assist if needed as women 
and mixed choruses come on board.  He also mentioned marketing for the cruise contest 2020.  
He also shared some ideas for marketing conventions with things like tours, classes, golf 
tournaments etc.  President Craig suggested to keep thinking outside the box.  Brett mentioned 
increasing marketing to increase convention attendance.    

Recommendations from David:  Using convention videos to capture individual quartet/chorus 
pictures and no longer use an onsite photographer.  He recommended taking down individual 
division Facebook pages and keep everything on the district FB page. He is shutting down the 
Forum as no one is using it.   

David had an analysis of the hosting plans on the district server and the need to upgrade.  He 
requested $468 to upgrade current hosting plan to the “enhance” plan on a dedicated server.  It 
was MSA to approve this request.   

Marketing for the cruise...a half page advert in the Harmonizer will cost $1275 for three issues. 
MSA by the board to approve this expenditure.   

 Youth in Harmony.  Moving the HS Quartet contest to the spring divisional weekends 
was brought up. There was some discussion regarding putting the HSqtet contest into the draw 
for performing during the regular contest.   Brett raised concern regarding the need to increase 
judging panel but he supports inclusion into the regular contest.  After discussion it was agreed 
to move the HSqtet contest to the divisional.   The winner for the district would be the quartet 
with the highest score.  There would be plaques for the winners. There would be only one 
contest...mixed, boys and girls together.  The winner would be invited to perform at the Fall 
district contest if they are available.   

 Financial Development.   

  Lloyd Steinkamp Endowment Fund.  It is now up to $90K and doing well.  The  
  District Endowment Fund is now at $34036 up from the $30K seed money.   
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10.  Old Business.  

 Directors Guild.  Discussed previously.  See minute notes above. 

11.  New Business. 

 BHS Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) ..Bill reported that we have been tasked 
to sign and implement a MOU/MOC with the BHS and come up with specific activities. This all 
ties in with the Everyone in Harmony Mission.  The focus on 2020 for a number of ideas we can 
approach BHS for assistance.  It was cautioned that we not go beyond our means and keep the 
focus realistic.  Russ Young brought up the issue that there is no “music staff” left at BHS like 
we use to have visiting chapters.  When did this disappear, he asked? There was general 
discussion.  

  Three suggested activities to be entered on the 2020 MOU: 

  
  Improve skills of directors.  Find and train potential directors.  Reinvigorate the  
  Chorus Director’s Guild and Seminars.  Ask BHS for a grant to help develop it.   
  Nick will help  get the ball rolling.  He has much info from past years to share.   
  Measure success by the increase in attendance. 

  The Cruise.  Ask BHS for assistance on the convention.  BHS could provide and  
  AIC quartet for the cruise.  Also could assist in marketing.  Measure success by  
  increasing convention attendance.  

  High School Quartet Contest.   Ask BHS for grant to assist in the program. 

 
 Awards Management.  Russ Young has made a list of all trophies, pins etc. of what the 
FWD awards.  It has become complex and needs management.  President Craig will take a look 
at how to address this issue.  Division VPs need to keep track of awards for each division.  There 
was general discussion re additional awards, participation pins for example for mixed and 
women champs.   

 Financial Review.  Rich Owen mentioned $25K in the checking account not getting 
interest.  He is looking into accounts where some interest is earned.  He also brought up district 
support to the choruses and quartets going to International in SLS.  He passed out checks to 
DVPs to be delivered to quartets and choruses.   

 Leadership Academy / Harmony College West. Looking for this to resume next 
Jan/Feb 2020 .  There was general discussion.  Loper and Suwabe to develop a proposal.  This 
will be brought back to the board in October.   
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 Nominating Committee Report. 

  FWD 2020 Nomination Slate  

President – Bill Rosica 
EVP – Nick Papageorge 
Treasurer -  Rich Owen 
Secretary -  Jim Maass 
C&J – Brett Littlefield 
M&P – Rob Menaker 

DVP’s 
            NorCal West – Dick Whitten 
            NorCal East – Chuck Roots 
            SoCal West – Brent Anderson 
            SoCal East – Kyle Williamson 
 Arizona--Adam Kaufman  
  
IPP Craig Hughes  

Respectfully submitted, 

Gordon Bergthold 
Nomination’s Chair 

It was MSA to forward the slate to the HOD in October.  

 Various Issues:  

 Bill Rosica has met with Judy Steinkamp and Jill Steinkamp-Henderson and they are 
putting together a group called “Survivors.”  When a barbershop passes, the surviving 
spouse/partner is “cut out” so the desire is to keep them in the loop of what is going on so they 
are able to continue to be informed of what is going and can continue to participate.   

 Russ Young brought up the need for additional microphones for contests.  Russ suggested 
it be put into next year’s budget. 

12.  2020 Budget Planning.   

 Rich Owen presented the budget worksheets for discussion and review.  He and his 
committee have been working to put together this draft in an effort to make the board discussion 
productive.   
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 There was discussion regarding the CJ category school and what would be the line 
numbers.  Also microphones mentioned above.  It was suggested that Masters, Westminster and 
Harbor Lights be approached to buy each mic (approximate $300) as these three choruses use the 
current mics the most during a given year. 

 Additional discussion regarding budgeted amounts for awards.  There appears to be 
enough in the budget to cover the expense of additional awards for new categories.   

 There was no additional input and general consensus that Rich and his committee did an 
excellent job putting together the draft budget. 

It was Moved, Seconded and Adopted to send the 2020 proposed budget to the HOD in October 
for approval. 

13.  For the Good of the Order. 

 Comments from the board and management team members. 

14.  Keep the Whole World Singing was led by Brett Littlefield. 

15.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:40 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jim Maass 

Secretary 
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FAR WESTERN DISTRICT 

HOUSE OF DELEGATES MINUTES 

MARCH 22, 2019 

 

BEST WESTERN PLUS HERITAGE INN 
STOCKTON, CA 

 
President Craig Hughes called the meeting to order at 1:38 PM 
 
Brent Anderson led the Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Nick Papageorge directed The Star-Spangled Banner 

 
Nick Papageorge also led the group in singing The Old Songs. 

 
Chuck roots gave the Invocation. 
 
President Craig Hughes welcomed all the delegates to the meeting. 
Introductions: 

 Past Presidents: 

  Gordon “Mongo” Bergthold  2016-2017 
  Bill Cale    2006-2007 
  John Krizek    2002-2003 
  Chuck Hunter    1988-1989 
  Sam Barger    1984-1985 
 Other Dignitaries: 

Holly Kellar, BHS Chief Marketing Officer 
David Headtler, Society Board Member 
Roe Darnell, Convention Chair 
President Craig also mentioned Chris Hebert, Convention Honoree who was not present. 
He also mentioned the district offices present. 
 

Roll Call   
 Board Members  

  Craig Hughes, President 
  Bill Rosica, Executive Vice President 
  Jim Maass, Secretary 
  Rich Owen, Treasurer 
  Brent Anderson, VP Division 1 Southwest 
  Nick Papageorge, VP Division 2 Southeast 
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  Dick Whitten, VP Division 3 Northwest 
  Chuck Roots, VP Division 4 Northeast 
  Adam Kaufman, VP Division 5 Arizona 
     *Russ Young, VP Music and Performance – absent 
     *Brett Littlefield, Contest and Judging – absent  

Past Presidents in attendance 

  Gordon “Mongo” Bergthold  2016-2017 
  Bill Cale    2006-2007 
  John Krizek    2002-2003 
  Chuck Hunter    1988-1989 
  Sam Barger    1984-1985 
 
 Chapters in Attendance  

D005 Bakersfield 
D030 Barbary Coast 
D072 Central Arizona 
D057 Central California 
D058 Folsom 
D102 Fremont-Hayward 
D059 Fresno 
D056 Fullerton 
D069 Mesa 
D040 Nevada-Placer 
D009 Placerville 
D044 Prescott 
D023 San Diego 
D046 Santa Fe Springs 
D008 Santa Rosa 
D042 Stockton 
D006 Walnut Creek 

Secretary Jim Maas reported that a quorum was present.   
 
 

 
District President’s Remarks:  President Craig Hughes mentioned that the dues increase is paying off 
already.  Lower prices for non-competing members and registrations are less expensive for all saving 
members who attend conventions more that the dues increase.  He thanked the HOD for the vote of 
confidence by increasing the dues.  He also discussed the weekend competition with Everyone in 
Harmony mixed quartets and choruses competing. 
 
Approval of the Agenda 

MSA to approve the agenda 
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Approval of HOD Minutes October 12, 2018 

 MSA to approve the minutes 
 
Receipt of HOD Reports       

 MSA to receive the HOD Report  
 

Additional Officer/Committee Reports     
 Youth in Harmony     Steve Salmon 

 Steve thanks the chapters for passing the hat for donations to help for youth programs.  He mentioned 
that the Youth Harmony Camp is one event.  It costs each boy $95 to attend but district support is $200 
per boy.  He also mentioned the endowment funds.  Retarding outreach, he will be contacting educators 
letting them know of youth activities which will be available.  Mentioning the High School Quartet 
contest operations:  He told the HOD that Bruce Sellnow (who has coordinated the Contest for years) has  
moved to Colorado.   Richard Lund will be taking over for the North and that he is looking for a Southern 
Coordinator. Bruce was in attendance at the HOD and made a pitch for the HS quartet contest and asked 
for donations to help with the afterglow pizza party for the boys. It had been announced at the Board 
Meeting the previous day that next year, mixed and female quartets will compete.   
 

 Events       Bryan Forbes 

 In Bryan’s absence (he was busy working the convention), President Craig mentioned what the fee for 
hosting conventions for this years’ cycle.  The fixed fees for this cycle is set as Single Divisional at $1250,  
Double Divisional at $1500, Spring/Prelims at $1750 and the Fall at $2500.  The board will review this at 
its June board meeting and set the fee schedule for next year. 
 
 Fall 2020 Convention at Sea    Bill Rosica 
 Bill introduced Donna Hisey from Expedia Travel who is organizing the cruise ship bookings.  She 
mentioned that most the of ocean view cabins are gone with more than 100 reservations thus far.  Her goal 
is to “take over the ship.” 600 cabins have been set aside for the FWD Convention. She has set a goal to 
reach 200 cabins by the end of this weekend and 300 by the end of the convention in Sacramento in 
October.  Bill encouraged everyone to get to word out.  He said don’t be that person who doesn’t go and 
then which he did. 
 
 Financial Development    Roe Darnell 

 Roe talked about youth coming to his chapter as a result of the youth harmony camp. In addition he 
discussed the Harmony Foundation Donor Choice program and made a pitch to get more members signed 
up and to designate (up to 30%) to a chapter and the district.  His is looking for the first FWD chapter to 
have 100% participation. 
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Spring Board Meeting Highlights 
 President Craig made brief remarks about the board meeting held the day before.  We are the second 
largest district with more than 2000 members in five divisions.  He reminded everyone that board 
meetings are open and that minutes are posted on the district website. The next board meeting will be a 
full day meeting in Fullerton, CA.  
 
 BHS Staff Update 
 Holly Kellar, Chief Marketing Officer, BHS, observed that there are four issues: Engaging youth 
education, Struggling chapters, Hobby Quartets and Non-competitors who want to sing.  She sees it as all 
have to do with Everyone in Harmony.  There need to be a way to find out how to engage people—men 
and women in singing.    She is looking to welcoming not only women…but all to the barbershop hobby.  
She shared ideas about spreading the love of barbershop music.  She is looking forward to the 
conversation. She also mentioned the scheduled “listening session” immediately following the HOD 
meeting. 
 

Society Board Update 

 
David Haedtler, Society Board Member reported in the Everyone in Harmony that change is hard to make 
whether it is good or bad.  He indicated that 60-65% would like to keep things the same.  The rest are 
mixed with women inclusion.  He said it’s “all over the map.”  

 
He discussed sex offenders list and the position of the society.  It’s tough to deal with but the new rule, it 
is the right thing to do. 
 
Transparency issue with the board was brought up regarding EIH.   There was feedback from members 
that there is need for more communication from the board to the members.  The board has discussed the 
issue.  Board meetings are open except executive sessions, but they need to address the transparence 
issues he reported.    
 
He said that the board gives general direction to CEO and then let’s him run the Society within the 
guidelines.  He took several questions from the group 
 
 Old Business 

 

Jim Maass reported the need to keep all shows legal with BMI and ASCAP and that chapters need to 
submit proper show clearance forms and payment to the district secretary for processing SOP section 9 
lists all the requirements.  He also pointed to his article in the HOD Brochure for reference.  These was 
good discussion of the issue. 
 

From the floor:  Keith Eckhart reported to the Board that has established a new group--
Barbershoppers Helping Barbershoppers.  This new group which he is forming is just looking to help 
barbershoppers and small chapters. 
 
 New Business 

 

New District and Chapter Bylaws:  President Craig reported that nothing needs to be done.  The Society 
adopts the Bylaws and chapters can add some specific.  There was no action needed on this topic. 
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2018 Chapter of the Year - Division Nominees   
President Craig reported that the nominate chapters from each division are:  Division 1 is Aloha, Division 
2 is South Orange County, Division 3 is Santa Rosa, Division 4 is Stockton and Division 5 is Mesa.  The 
chapter winner is to be announced during Saturday’s contest session.  (The winner announced on Saturday 
was the Mesa Chapter.) 

 
Awards         

 Chuck Hunter announced that the honoree is Chris Hebert for this Spring Prelim convention.  David 
Mellville will be honoree for the Fall convention.   He asked the HOD members for suggestions for future 
convention honorees. 
 
 Future Convention Update   

Bryan Forbes announced that the next convention will be held in Sacramento this coming October.  
 

Next HOD Meeting  

Friday, October 11, 2019 - Sacramento, CA 
 

Roger Perkins led the group in Keep the Whole World Singing.     
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jim Maass 
Secretary 
Far Western District   
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Board of Directors Reports 
 

     
Jim Maass,  Secretary 

 
I would like to address this message to all chapter secretaries and presidents, 
especially.  Topic:  Show Clearances.  It is important that all chapter shows be 
properly cleared, and appropriate BMI fees be paid. It won’t break the bank, but 
it keeps BHS, FWD and your chapter LEGAL. Don’t put your chapter’s charter 
in jeopardy because you didn’t do this simple task prior to your show.  Here are 
the details.  Clip and save for reference. 
 

Show Clearance Information 

 
You will find the BMI form on the FWD website.  Go to the Media tab and 
open Show Clearance Forms.  Then open to PDF document Application for 
Show Clearance BMI and SESAC License Form.  Fill it out. 
 
Where do you mail it?  The information is right there too.  Open the PDF 
Important Instructions for Preparation and Mailing.  There is information on 
how to fill out the clearance form AND my mailing address where you will 
mail two copies (don’t need a third as you will receive an approved form 
electronically via e mail).  Sign the document and enclose the check in the 
appropriate amount. Mail to:  Jim Maass, 1508 Brook Park Way, Roseville, 
CA 95747 .  Done.  It’s that easy.  Thanks  

   
Thanks for keeping our shows legal.   
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Rich Owen, Treasurer 

 

Two items to report.   
 
The financials for the district will be completed early in October to reflect the most 
accurate information available. Please check back to the FWD website, HOD 
Brochures and Minutes for a posting prior to the HOD meeting in Modesto. 
 
Second Item:  See the Appendix item.  2020 FWD Budget which is on the HOD 
agenda for your approval.   
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Brent Anderson, Division 1 Vice President (Southwest) 

 

Just as the summer transitions into the fall, we have transitions in the SW 
Division of the FWD.  Most notable is the news that Justin Miller, director of 
the Masters of Harmony (and also newly crowned International Chorus 
Champs, Westminster Chorus) is moving to Oregon. It’s hard to imagine the 
incredible talent of this young man and the loss that means to us in the FWD.  
However, as the old saying goes, when one door closes another one opens and 
I’m sure that’s true for Justin, his family and his choruses.  The MOH is actively 
looking for a new director, especially in light of their plans to not only host the 
2020 International Convention in Los Angeles, but also to compete and 
hopefully win the competition.  Best of everything to you, Justin.  Stay “tuned” 
for more news on that unfolding story. 

Might have mentioned last issue that Mike McGee who directed Rincon Beach 

Chapter (Pacific Sound Chorus) has moved to Colorado and, after a search, the 
chorus has selected Courtney Anderson-Georges as their new director.  
Courtney, even at her young age, has a great barbershop pedigree and the skills 
she needs and uses as a high-school vocal music teacher, are useful in handling a 
bunch of middle-aged men.  (Yes, she’s my daughter and I’m very proud of her) 

The Pacific Sound Chorus decided to sit out the competition this year and is 
focusing on achieving musical strength under the new leadership.  An active 
membership recruiting season is underway and they are hopeful to attract young 
men who sang under Courtney as her High School Jazz Choir members. 

Important to note that Rincon Beach’s upcoming show, 2 PM on November 2nd, 
features Storm Front, the hilarious, great-singing 2010 quartet champs from the 
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Rocky Mountain district.  The hope is that barbershoppers from a wide radius 
will come to Santa Barbara, maybe even for the weekend, to enjoy this 
wonderful show and other attractions of this special seaside community. 

We’re all very excited that the contest venue for October has been found, 
(Modesto, CA) and it looks like it was worth the wait.  The venue has excellent 
acoustics and the competitors, and the audience will both be thrilled.  Make your 
hotel reservations now.  Take advantage of the new, lower registration fees, and 
plan to come for the entire event. 

The Sounds of Aloha chorus from Honolulu, Hawaii will be joining us, and 
that’s always fun. They are an exciting chorus, they sing very well, and they 
usually bring Mai-Tai’s so that’s a big plus.  

San Fernando Valley Chapter is having great success with admitting female 
members and between that and new male members, have added 35% to their 
membership.  They will have a fall Show, November 23rd, so check the FWD 
calendar for details but consider attending not only to support their efforts, but to 
enjoy their excitement and enthusiasm.  Ben Marder is the president and Tom 

Raffety is the director. 

Looking into the future, it’s time to pay attention to the Fall 2020 FWD 

Convention which will be the first-ever, convention at sea.  The Carnival Cruise 
Line ship leaves San Pedro on Thursday, Oct. 8th, and sails to Ensenada, Mexico, 
with hopefully, almost 2000 barbershoppers, and returns to port on Sunday Oct. 
11th. Yes, there will be a contest, with quartet semi-finals on Thursday and 
quartet finals as well as the Chorus competition on Friday.  On Saturday we’ll 
have all day to drink margaritas and enjoy Ensenada and we’ll wind up back 
onboard ship with the Show of Champions that night.  

The cost is VERY reasonable with the per-day expense even less than one of our 
land-based conventions, and that’s because all meals, taxes, gratuities, etc. are 
fully included in the cost of the cruise.  Yes, it’s a three-day cruise so you might 
end up spending more than what you used to do when you just scooted in for the 
afternoon to sing and go home.  But this is different, and this is a convention of 
like-minded souls and this is a vacation.  This might very well be your most 
memorable barbershop event, ever! 

It is important that you make your reservations now and put down your 
refundable-until-February deposit now.  In February, the cruise line will start 
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selling to the public and if the world were perfect, we’ll have no “public” at all 
on board…just us barbershoppers, laughing, singing, and having fun. 

But you might say…” I don’t know if my chorus will be competing or not…?”  
Competing or not, this is going to be a great vacation but if your chorus or 
quartet normally likes to compete, here’s the really great news.  If your chorus, or 
quartet, wants to compete in the finals, all you must do is compete in the spring 
and regardless of score, you have a free pass to compete in the finals.   

Here’s the link to sign up www.farwesterndistrict.org/2020-cruise or if you 
prefer, you can call Donna Hisey, our FWD cruise rep who knows everything at 
(714) 801-7674 and she can talk you through the process. 

H. Jackson Brown said, “Be bold and courageous. When you look back on your 

life, you'll regret the things you didn't do more than the ones you did.” 

I’m pretty thrilled to be a barbershopper.  The experiences as well as the friends I 
have made are the envy of my friends.  I hope to see you all in Modesto and 
again next Fall on the cruise ship. 

Harmoniously submitted, 

Brent Anderson 

SW Division VP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

028



  
Nick Papageorge, Division 2 Vice President (Southeast) 

 

 

SOUTHEAST DIVISION AT INTERNATIONAL  

On behalf of the Southeast Division, I would like to congratulate all members of 
our District who competed in the International Quartet Contest!   AND, special 

congratulations go to our own Southeast quartet, New Fangled Four, for 
becoming 6th Place Quartet Finalists.   Congratulations are also in order for 12th 
Place Quartet Semi-Finalists, Artistic License, and Quarter-Finalists; Western 

Edition, Suit Up, and Capitol Ring.  But that’s not all!  Congratulations also go 
to The Electones for placing 4th in the BHS International Youth Contest, earning 
them a bronze medal!  The entire district is very proud of you!  I can honestly 
say that every one of our Far Western District Quartets sang up a storm and made 
us proud! 

And how about those men from our own Southeast Division Chorus Champions?  
Congratulations to all of our friends in the The Westminster Chorus for taking 
care of business and bringing the GOLD Medal back to the FWD.  As always, 
their performance was musical and absolutely breathtaking!  Plus, they scored 
more points than any other chorus performance in history: 2979 points: a 97.9 
average!  I will continue to say that the Far Western District is the best District in 
the Society! 

 

THE DISTRICT CONTEST IN MODESTO       

I am proud to remind President Craig, and the House Of Delegates, that the 
Southeast Division has qualified 7 choruses for the Fall Convention in Modesto: 
the Westminster Chapter, the La Jolla Chapter, the Brea Chapter, the Las 
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Vegas Chapter, the San Diego Chapter, the Fullerton Chapter, the South 

Orange County Chapter, the Temecula Chapter, and the Inland Empire 

Chapter. Also representing the Southeast Division are the following quartets: 
184, Fourtunate Sons, Four Fifteen, Behind the Barn, Time Was, Sugar 

Daddies, and Above The Lawn.   I could not be more proud!  

 

CHAPTER BUSINESS 

Once again, we are at the time of year when I remind all Chapter Presidents, 
Secretaries and Treasurers that they should have already made sure that their 
chapters have filed all forms for the IRS and State Tax Agencies.  Again this 
year, I have sent a private e-mail to each of our Southeast Chapter Presidents to 
remind them to get this very important job done NOW!!  However, this year I am 
sending this plea to all Southeast Chapter members right here in our Westunes 

magazine, with the hope that the entire Chapter will remind the chapter 
leadership to get this important job done immediately!  Just as each of our 
chapter members must remain in good status by paying their dues, so must our 
Chapters!  I don’t want any of our Chapters to lose their Charters because of 
over-looked IRS and State Tax filings!  If you need help, go to the new 
“Member Center” and watch the videos.  These videos show you the forms and 
how to fill them out!  If you have any questions, call me and I’ll get the correct 
person in touch with you! 

Once again, this is the time of year that our chapters are getting ready for the 
District Contest, and or, Holiday shows.  If you need some coaching, remember 
that the District has a program to help Chapters pay for coaching.  The program 
is called the Chapter Reimbursement Program!  Music and Performance VP, 
Scott Suwabe, is in charge of that program and is eager to help you get 
reimbursed half of what you spend on coaching up to $150 per session, up to 
$300 a year.  Please find the information and paperwork in the “Media” section 
of the District website!  It is the last document under the “Media” drop-down 
menu, and is titled “Coaching Reimbursement Forms.” 

 

CHAPTER VOTING for OFFICERS  

Lastly, we are coming up to the time of year when each chapter must put together 
a slate of officers to serve next year.  I encourage each of you to give some 
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thought about serving your chapter in one of the many offices that allow each 
chapter to run smoothly.  Each of you receives endless joy while singing with 
your chorus.  Your chapter leadership makes sure that that joy has a chance to 
exist at each meeting.  But they need help.  I encourage each of you to ask what 
you can do help your chapter.  Maybe they need a section leader, or a music 
librarian, or a section leader.  Maybe they need you as President.  Whatever your 
chapter needs, help them out! 

I look forward to seeing everyone in Modesto, 

Nick 

 
 
 

 
Dick Whitten, Division 3 Vice President (Northwest) 

 

   

The membership in our Division seems to have stabilized since my last 
report.  Most of the chapters in the Division are healthy with regard to their 
music and are attracting new singers.  Even these, however, are losing the battle 
because they are not growing.  Attrition because of death is a growing concern as 
the average age of our men continues to be in the 60 to 80 age range.  Younger 
men are being attracted but because of young families and job movement they do 
not seem to stay long.  

  I visited a few of my chapters recently and will continue to visit the chapters in 
the Division.  I started my visits with the Faultline Chorus in San Mateo.  They 
are a non-competitive chorus that concentrates on Quarteting.  Their evening was 
full of good fellowship and lots of music.  
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The Marin chapter has a new Director and she just returned from Harmony 
University.  I was impressed with the Marin Chapter’s quick work in hiring a 
new Director and sending her for training.  Well done to Marin!  I look for some 
very good things to come from them in the future.  I presume they will be in 
attendance at the Far Western District Contest in Modesto.  

The Santa Rosa Chapter is my home chapter, and they also have completed a 
director search.  I am excited because the director of choice is returning to our 
chapter.  He had gone to the Marin chapter with their former director and worked 
as their Music and Performance VP for the past two years.  He also just returned 
from his attendance at Harmony University.  We are all happy with the work he 
is doing with the chorus.  

I attended the Napa Chapter on their first of four guest nights, and they sang very 
well and treated me very well as a guest.  They are preparing for their show on 
August 25th and I intend to be there as it is a show with the local Sweet Adeline 
Region Twelve Champion as their guest entertainment, and it is also a light 
buffet.   

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Dick Whitten 

 

 

Chuck Roots, Division 4 Vice President (Northeast) 

 

No Report 
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Adam Kaufman, Division 5 Vice President (Arizona) 

 

We are having a hot time here in the Arizona Division….well, at least in most of 
the division. Those guys up in the mountains have it good this time of year! 
Speaking of the guys in the White Mountain chapter, the High Country chorus 
put on a heck of a show in July. They were joined by International Champion 
Quartet, Masterpiece. 
Here in Arizona we are looking forward to the Fred Koch Memorial Bash August 
16-18, 2019. This event lets us know that fall is almost here and cooler weather 
is on the way. It is also the time of year your chapter should be looking for its 
next Board. Get those nominations going! 
There will be an Arizona-based Leadership Summit January 11, 2019. This will 
be the second year of the new format where, in addition to the standard classes 
for chapter leadership, there are also classes on how to improve your leadership 
skills.  All current board members, incoming board members, and anyone who is 
interested in taking on a stronger leadership role are encouraged to attend. 
Other exciting news, in case you missed it, your chorus and/or quartet has 
already qualified for the FWD District competition in 2020! (You know, the one 
on the cruise ship?) How, you may ask? Well, all you need to do is be a properly 
registered group with the BHS, have your dues paid, and compete in the April 
AZ Division contest. So, go book your cabin today! 
New for 2020 will be the inclusion of a High School Quartet contest at the AZ 
Division. This will be open to all - all male, all female, mixed - all! High school 
groups do not need to be BHS members, they just need to be AZ high school 
students. The winners will have their scores compared to other high school 
quartets competing throughout the FWD, and the winning quartets will get a 
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trophy and donation made to their high school’s music program. If there are any 
music educators out there, please feel free to contact me with any questions. 
Finally, there are many interesting things going on in the Barbershop world 
today. The place to have your chorus’s voice heard by the Board of Directors is 
at the HOD meeting. I encourage each chapter to make sure it is represented! 
I hope to see all of you at the FWD competition in Modesto. As always, if there 
is anything I can do or ideas that I can communicate to the BOD, please do not 
hesitate to contact me either by e-mail a.kaufman@yahoo.com or on my cell: 
(516) 770-3743. 
We know Barbershop is awesome. Let us share it with the world! 
 
Adam S. Kaufman, DVP AZ 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Scott Suwabe, Music and Performance 

 

Hello and harmony to all! 
 
As we approach the Fall Convention in Modesto, I want to make sure that all 
chorusesare in the best shape of their lives in order to have the most fun and 
enjoyable weekend. Pleasebother me with all your emails and questions 
regarding anything, anything at all, I am here to help to the best of my ability and 
figure things out with you. 
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If you are unsure of where to start with improving your chorus (be it attitude, 
musical ability, etc.), I advise you to keep an open mind and put some serious 
research in these areas: 
 
• Please make sure to read the Harmonizer, there are great articles about different 
types of choruses you can become, as well as helpful advice regarding any sort of 
tricky problems, like attendance or community outreach (maybe leave previous 
ones in your chorus files to refer back to should something be interesting, that 
way your whole chorus has access to the information). 
 
• Please bring in coaches for your chorus! No matter how big or how small, 
nothing can replace a true hands-on, in-person session by a coach (Board officers 
included, hint hint). Availability and timing are everyone’s enemy, so please 
make sure to contact your preferred coaches early on to schedule a time that 
would work for everyone. Having access to Skype or some other form of 
realtime face-to-face over the internet helps out immensely with regards to 
getting help sooner. The District also helps with travel expenses, so please take 
advantage of that too! 
 
• If you are looking for ways to improve singing, try looking up YouTube videos 
for Vocal Warm-ups. Not only do they demonstrate what you need to do and 
what it sounds like, but they also explain why warm-ups are so important. Our 
vocal health (and physical health) ties directly into our musical ability and 
overall enjoyment of barbershop, so please do not neglect your voices. 
 
• Invite friends and family to hear your contest set and comment on it! Turn it 
into a fundraiser or a good old-fashioned potluck. We want our music to be 
accessible by our audiences, no matter how little their exposure to barbershop is. 
Getting an honest critique from those closest to you can change how you as a 
chorus shouldlook performing, which can help you earn some crucial points at 
the contest. 
 
• Rather than a contest set in your rehearsal hall, have more fundraisers and 
singouts in general! Maybe even interact with other barbershop choruses in your 
area should they exist. Share a fundraiser with the local elementary/middle/high 
school music programs, and perform on each other’s shows. Exposure is our best 
resource (YouTube channel, anyone?), so share on social media as much as you 
can, who knows, your next chorus star may live just around your corner. 
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• Contact any of the District Board Officers with any questions you have. We 
want to help, and we want to make sure our District is growing the way that it 
needs to. 
 
Please attend the HOD meeting in Modesto with your comments and questions, 
and please please PLEASE come find us at conventions or workshops and chat 
with us. 
 
I am really looking forward to Modesto and meeting all of you who are as 
passionate if not more so than I am regarding the District and our wonderful 
hobby. Please stay cool in this summer heat, keep your throats hydrated, and I 
hope to see every one of you in Modesto. 
 
Scott Suwabe 
Vice President of Music and Performance 

 
 

 
Brett Littlefield, VP Contest and Judging 

 

No Report  
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Gordon “Mongo” Bergthold, Immediate Past President 

 

This is my last official article as a member of the FWD Board of Directors; however, I 
may write another article in the future should the occasion move me to do so.  As my 
last effort to help improve communications from the BHS in Nashville, and within our 
own district, I’d like to offer the following suggestion.  My thought is not an original 
idea, but a rehash of something that has gone on since I joined the society in 1965.  That 
idea is that Nashville (the society) is supposed to be a subsidiary of the 17 districts that 
make up the Barbershop Harmony Society.  The current operational mode suggests 
otherwise; that the districts are the subsidiary organizations that work for/under the 
society. 
 
Although we are told that everything done in Nashville has been discussed and vetted 
with the districts either by a survey or through communication from the President’s 
Council who represent the districts, it has been my experience that several very 
important society decisions have been passed down from on high without the vetting 
that was implied. 
 
There are ways to improve the communication and that is for you, as district and chapter 
leaders, to have more dialogue amongst yourselves and then pass those ideas and 
suggestions up to the society.  How do we do this you ask? Attend House of Delegate 
meetings and District Board Meetings and listen to what is being disseminated on a 
regular basis.  I did say pass information UP to the society and I did say LISTEN, which 
is 95% of communication.  I realize that I’m preaching to the choir in some instances; 
however, attendance at the HOD meetings indicate that from 60 to 70% of the chapters 
aren’t represented.  
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It’s your organization and if you want to preserve what’s been stated over the years get 
involved and be active with your chapter and district. If you don’t participate in the 
chapter and district events it’s very difficult to have a voice in what happens in your 
organization. 
 
As so eloquently stated by Yogi Berra, "If you give 100% in the first half of the game, 

and that isn't enough, in the second half you give what's left."   

 

Or as often stated; it’s not how good you are when you arrive- it's what you learn from 

those around you that helps you grow. Accept the challenge and get involved.  

 
 
In Harmony, 
Gordon “Mongo” Bergthold 
FWD IPP 
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Proposed SOP Change re:  High School Quartet Contest  

(HOD Action Item) 

8.3.2.1.2. HIGH SCHOOL CONTESTS  

The FWD High School Quartet Contests shall be held during the Spring 
International Preliminary Division Quartet Contests weekend. The members of the 
High School quartet shall each be a currently enrolled junior high or high school 
student from any combination of high schools located within the boundaries of the 
Far Western District. Each competing high school quartet member plus one coach 
or chaperone for each quartet shall receive an all events registration for the Spring 
Prelims Contest at no charge, to encourage their exposure to a high level of 
barbershop quartet singing. Furthermore, admission to the high school quartet 
contest session shall be free and open to the general public, with open 
(nonassigned) seating. The High School Quartet Contest shall be administered 
under the auspices of the District Representative for Contest and Judging working 
with the District Chairman for Youth in Harmony.  For this these contests, the 
procedures governing the operation, scoring, CA duties, evaluation and publication 
and announcement of results shall be identified in the District Spring Convention 
Division Contest Regulations.  Champions for each Division will be awarded and 
the highest scoring Quartet after all Division Contests will be named the Far 
Western District High School Quartet Champion. 
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 2020 FWD Budget

AZ - Arizona Div CA-Divisional DS-Spring DF - Fall FWD-Operations FWD BOD Meetings AZ Leadership Academy NorCal Leadership Acad SoCal Ldr Academy YIH Youth Camp TOTAL Validate

Income

500.00 - DUES-Members

500.10 Dues Allocations-Events $4,000.00 $8,000.00 $10,000.00 $16,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $38,000.00

500.00 - DUES-Members - Other $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $29,300.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $29,300.00

Total 500.00 - DUES-Members $4,000.00 $8,000.00 $10,000.00 $16,000.00 $29,300.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $67,300.00

501.00 - SPRING  PRELIMS REV $21,500.00 $21,500.00

502.00 - FALL CONVENTION REV $34,750.00 $34,750.00

503.00 - DIVISIONAL CONVENTIONS

503.10 - AZ $8,250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $8,250.00

503.30 - SoCal $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
503.40 - NorCal $17,250.00 $17,250.00

Total 503.00 - DIVISIONAL CONV $8,250.00 $17,250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $81,750.00 81,750.00
504.00 - WESTUNES

504.01 - ADS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00

Total 504.00 - WESTUNES $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00

505.00-Educational Events

505.01 AZ Leadership Summit $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $950.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $950.00

505.02 NorCal Leadership Summit $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00

505.03 SoCal Leadership Summit $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00

Total 505-Educational Events $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $950.00 $1,000.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,950.00

506.00 - OTHER

506.03-Program Ads $150.00 $150.00 $0.00 $0.00 $300.00

506.04 Barbershop Emporium

506.05 Contest Photos $500.00 $750.00 $1,250.00

506.06-Youth Campers fees $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Total 506.00 - OTHER $150.00 $150.00 $500.00 $750.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,550.00

510.00 - Donations

510.02 - Donations Youth Education $0.00

510.03 - Donations NorCal Camp $13,500.00 $13,500.00

510.04 -  Donors Choice HF $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,700.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 $0.00 $7,700.00

Total 510 - Donations $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,700.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 $13,500.00 $21,200.00

520.00 - Fees

520.01-NorCal Youth Camp $7,505.00

520.03-Youth Camp Videos

520.05-Director Development
Total Fees $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $7,505.00 $7,505.00

Total Income $12,400.00 $25,400.00 $32,000.00 $51,500.00 $35,600.00 $0.00 $950.00 $1,000.00 $1,000.00 $2,000.00 $21,005.00 $182,855.00 182,855.00
Expense

601.00 - HCW/LA Expense

709.10 - Leadership Summit

709.11 - AZ $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00

709.12 - SoCal $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00

709.13 - NorCal $1,000.00 $1,000.00

Total 709.10 - Leadership Academy $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $1,000.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,000.00

Total 601.00 - HCW/LA Expense $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $1,000.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,000.00

601.10 - DS15 - District Spring

Judges-Meals $0.00 $0.00 $817.50 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $817.50

Judges-Misc $0.00 $0.00 $859.83 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $859.83

Judges Travel $0.00 $0.00 $5,368.93 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,368.93

601.10 - DS15 - District Spring - Other $0.00 $0.00 $14,540.76 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $14,540.76

Total 601.10 - DS15 - District Spring $0.00 $0.00 $21,587.02 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $21,587.02

601.20 - AZ15 - AZ Div Exp

Judges-Meals $517.54 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $517.54

Judges-Misc $264.21 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $264.21

Judges Travel $1,057.18 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,057.18

601.20 - AZ15 - AZ Div Exp - Other $10,036.18 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $10,036.18

Total 601.20 - AZ15 - AZ Div Exp $11,875.11 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $11,875.11

601.30 - SC15 - SoCal Div Exp

601.30.01Judges-Travel $0.00 $3,553.86 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,553.86
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601.30.02 Judges-Meals $0.00 $716.96 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $716.96

601.30.03 Judges-Misc. $0.00 $106.43 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $106.43

601.30 - SC15 - SoCal Div Exp - Other $0.00 $16,338.05 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $16,338.05

Total 601.30 - SC15 - SoCal Div Exp $0.00 $20,715.30 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $20,715.30

602.00 - Fall Convention Exp

602.01 - DF15 - District Fall

602.01.01Judges-Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,200.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,200.00

602.01.02Judges-Meals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $850.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $850.00

602.01.03 Judges Misc $200.00 $200.00

602.00 Fall Conv. Expense - Other $30,600.00 $30,600.00

Total 602.00 - Fall Convention Expense $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $35,850.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $35,850.00

603.00-Webcast $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

604.00 - BD MEETING

604.01 - TRAVEL $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $4,000.00

604.02 - MEALS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00

604.03 - LODGING $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $10,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $10,000.00

604.04 -  BD Meeting - Supplies $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00

604.05 - Meeting Rooms $1,000.00 $1,000.00

Total 604.00 - BD MEETING $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $16,750.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $16,750.00

607.01 - Director Development $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.04 - Financial Development $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.08 - Contests & Judging

607.08.01 Supplies $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.08.02 - Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.08.03 - Meals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.01-04 - Category School $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Total 607.08 Contest & Judging $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $7,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $7,500.00

607.09 - YMIH

607.095 - AWARDS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $1,000.00

607.096 - Youth Camp $24,170.00 $24,170.00

607.097 Youth Festival Grants $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,000.00 $0.00 $2,000.00

Total 607.09 - YMIH $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,000.00 $24,170.00 $27,170.00

607.10 - EVENTS

607.101 - SUPPLIES $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $568.79 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $568.79

601.102 - Travel $0.00

607.103 - Meals $0.00

Total 607.10 - EVENTS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $568.79 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $568.79

607.11 - Music & Performance

607.11.01 - Chapter Coaching $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00

607.11.02 - Supplies $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.11.03 - Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.11.04 - Meals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.11.05 - Top Gun $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.11.06 - Standing Ovation $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Total 607.11 Music & Performance $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $600.00

607.12 - MKTG & PR

607.123 - PROMO MATERIALS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.124 - Web Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,497.94 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $3,497.94

607.125 - Ads purchased/placed $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,489.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,489.00

607.127 - Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,000.00

607.128 - Meals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

607.131-Program Printing $250.00 $300.00 $300.00 $350.00 $1,200.00

607.130-Historian $700.00 $700.00

607.12.708-WESTUNES $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,759.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,759.00

Total 607.12 - MKTG & PR $250.00 $300.00 $300.00 $350.00 $9,445.94 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $10,645.94

608.00 - DONATIONS $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

609.00 - MISC EXP $0.00 $14.75 $41.53 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $56.28

609.01 - Dues Collection Fees (4%) $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,692.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,692.00

609.02 - Merchant Acct Fees (3.5%) $288.75 $0.00 $752.50 $1,216.25 $6.18 $0.00 $52.50 $35.00 $35.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,386.18

610.00 - INTERN. QT TRAVEL $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,548.65 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,548.65

611.00 - INTERN CH TRAVEL $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,881.50 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,881.50
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622.00 - GOV'T FEES $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $210.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $210.00

700.00 - PRESIDENT

600.00 - AWARDS $0.00 $0.00 $241.43 $153.00 $400.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $794.43

607.17 - President Exp Other $0.00 $0.00 $425.82 $0.00 $500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $925.82

700.02 - Travel $213.60 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,713.60

700.03 - Meals $0.00

700.04 - International Expenses $0.00

700.05 - Mid-Winter Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,500.00

Total 700.00 - PRESIDENT $213.60 $0.00 $667.25 $153.00 $4,900.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $5,933.85

702.00 - Immediate Past President

702.01 - Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

702.02 - Meals $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

702.03 - Miscellaneous $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Total 702.00 - Immediate Past President $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

703.00 - EVP

703.01 - Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $854.44 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $854.44

703.02 - Meals $0.00 $1,000.00 $1,000.00

703.04 - Internation Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

703.05 - Mid-winter Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

703.08 - EVP Business Expenses $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00

Total 703.00 - EVP $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,104.44 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $2,104.44

704.00 - DVP

704.10 - DVP AZ $250.00 $250.00

704.20  - DVP SE $250.00 $250.00

704.30 - DVP SW $250.00 $250.00

704.40 - DVP NE $250.00 $250.00

704.50 - DVP NW $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00

Total 704 - ALL DVPs $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,250.00

Total 704.00 - DVP $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $1,250.00

705.00 - SECRETARY

705.02 Postage $50.00 $50.00

705.03 Supplies $50.00 $50.00

705.04 Equioment Repairs $100.00 $100.00

705.05-Travel $0.00 $0.00

603.00 - INSURANCE $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $180.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $180.00

Total 705.00 - SECRETARY $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $380.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $380.00

706.00 - TREASURER

706.02-Postage $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $100.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $100.00

706.04-Subscriptions $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $99.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $99.00

706.05-Training $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

706.06-Travel $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $250.00

Total 706.00 - TREASURER $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $449.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $449.00

Total Expense $12,627.46 $21,030.05 $23,348.30 $37,569.25 $38,536.50 $16,750.00 $1,552.50 $1,035.00 $1,535.00 $3,000.00 $24,170.00 $181,154.06 $181,154.06
($227.46) $4,369.95 $8,651.70 $13,930.75 ($2,936.50) ($16,750.00) ($602.50) ($35.00) ($535.00) ($1,000.00) ($3,165.00) $1,700.94 $1,700.94

Net From Operations ($227.46) $4,369.95 $8,651.70 $13,930.75 ($2,936.50) ($16,750.00) ($602.50) ($35.00) ($535.00) ($1,000.00) ($3,165.00) $1,700.94
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FWD 2020 Nomination Slate (HOD Action Item) 

President – Bill Rosica 
EVP – Nick Papageorge 
Treasurer -  Rich Owen 
Secretary -  Jim Maass 
Contest &Judging – Brett Littlefield 
Music &Performance – Rob Menaker 
Immediate Past President - Craig Hughes

 
DVP’s 

NorCal West – Dick Whitten 
NorCal East – Chuck Roots 
SoCal West – Brent Anderson 
SoCal East – Kyle Williamson 
Arizona--Adam Kaufman  
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Chapter Delegate’s Credential Form 
 

 House of Delegates 

 Far Western District 

 Fall 2019 Meeting  
 

 

 

This will Certify that the Delegate of the: 

 

____________________________________________________ 

(Chapter Name) 

 

Chapter # D-______________  is  

 

__________________________________________ 
(Delegate Name) 

Signatures: 

 

___________________        ___________________ 

          Delegate                      Chapter President 
           (Signature)                                   (Signature) 
 

Completed credentials to be turned in upon arrival at the HOD Meeting. 
 

 

044


	Title Page HOD brocure Oct 2019
	ToC Place Holder
	Pres and Ex Pres reports 
	2019 Fall Board of Directors Agenda (2)
	HOD Order of Business Fall 2019 (2)
	June 15, 2019 Board Minutes Final Draft (1)
	HOD Spring 2019 Minutes Final Posted
	convention schedule
	Secretaray Treasurer Report 
	DVPs, CJ , MP and IPP reports
	Proposed SOP Change HS Quartet Contest (1)
	2020BudgetWorkbook_Final (1)
	Nomination Slate of Officers
	Chapter Delegate Credentials Oct 2019



